
  

  

BOLTON FIRE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, October 24, 2022   

BOLTON FIRE HOUSE – 7:00 P.M. 

AND VIA ZOOM 

 

 

Fire Commission chairman John Morianos convened the Bolton Fire Commission meeting at 

7:06 P.M. at the Bolton Fire House and via Zoom.    

Commission members present were Chris Moquin and Robert Langton.  Also present were Fire 

Chief Bruce Dixon and Deputy Fire Marshal Bill Call.  John Morianos attended via Zoom.    

PUBLIC COMMENT – None   

CORRESPONDENCE – None 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – Motion to approve minutes from September 26, 2022 minutes. 

(RL/CM)  Moquin abstained.  

PAYMENT OF BILLS – there were questions about the FEMA grant and J&S invoices pertaining to 

the grant. 

COMMUNICATION FROM THE CHIEF 

46 calls for service, stabbing at the Lake House, 4 fire alarms, 2 MVA and deer rescue 

Forestry 134 update 

New Trailer is due here any day 

Open house on October 15, 2022 went very well, good attendance 

Met with CSP, DEEP First Selectman and Town Administrator on trail territories 

Trooper Contenta is back as our resident trooper days 

1953 Brush truck appraisal was done October 11, 2022 by an outside appraiser. Chief Dixon and 

Bruce and Jim Rupert were present 

Hop River Trails Meeting on September 29, 2022, discussed organization of the group and the 

need for location markers on the trail from Willimantic to Vernon 

School district safety meeting was held on October 3, 2022 

Wishes on Wheels event was on October 2, 2022.  Chief Dixon took Truck 134  

Heritage Farm Day was 46 calls for service  

 

 



 

 

 

 

FIRE MARSHAL’S REPORT – by DFM Call 

Activities:                                     

       

1- Senior Knox Box Installs - 2 more this week 

2- Senior Center Safety Lecture  

3- Distribute Fire Safety Posters to the Schools and Town Buildings 

4- Heritage Farm Day 

5- Set up Yearly Apartment inspections 

6- Elementary School Fire Prevention with FD this Wednesday 

7- CFMA Seminar 

8- Multiple Online Classes 

9- Bolton Fire Department Open House     

            
             
Inspections since last meeting: 
 

       

1- Burn Pile Inspection                                  

2- Liquor Permit Three J’s  

3- New Mobil Station CO inspection   

4- Outdoor Patio Inspection with ABO 

5- Wood Stove Installation Inspection           

                 

OLD BUSINESS – None 

NEW BUSINESS – The Chief discussed the upcoming budget and cautioned about a tough year 

upcoming. 

Next meeting scheduled for November 28, 2022.      

ADJOURNMENT – Motion to adjourn (CM/RL)  

Respectfully submitted, 

Janet K. Assard 

Janet K. Assard 


